One Mile Dam Aboriginal Community threatened by development in May 2014 – letter from Margaret Clinch

	Honourable Bess Price,

Minister for Community Affairs

Dear Minister

We have been shocked to notice that the Draft Darwin CBD Masterplan shows the One Mile Dam Community being swallowed up by general urban parkland as Darwin grows.

There are many of us in the Darwin community who have been concerned through a succession governments about the poor conditions under which the people of One Mile Dam are reduced to living. For many years, housing standards have been appalling, and often unsafe. This would not have been tolerated elsewhere in any first world country, had the general public been aware of them. 

Although we have written from time to time for help, NOBODY has, in the past, seemed to accept responsibility to improve the situation..

Recently, as a result of a very modest request from residents, your department made a very small amount of funds available. This was probably used for urgent repairs in this substandard living environment.

Mr David Timber has worked hard in providing leadership for the community, but now he is getting older, and requires dialysis.

WE ARE CONCERNED ABOUT WHAT DECISIONS MAY BE BEING MADE ABOUT THE FUTURE OF THE ONE MILE DAM, AS AN URBAN CAMP, WITHOUT CONSULTATION WITH THE COMMUNITY THERE.

WE WANTED TO ALERT YOU TO THIS SITUATION. WHICH WE EXPECT IS VERY STRESSFUL FOR RESIDENTS.

PLEASE ADVISE US URGENTLY HOW WILL THE RIGHTS OF THE PEOPLE OF ONE MILE DAM BE PROTECTED, IF THE DRAFT DARWIN CBD MASTERPLAN DEVELPOPMENTS ARE IMPLEMENTED.

Regards,

M A CLINCH 

Convener PLan: the Planning Action Network, Inc




